Great Dane Club of America

Board Meeting

April 26, 2014
The meeting of the Board of the GDCA was called to order at 12:00 PM on Saturday, April 26 by President Dianne Powers.   The following were in attendance:
Dianne Powers, Bill Stebbins, Nancy Ridgway, Kathy Munyan, Lucinda Harwin, Dale Tarbox, Neil O’Sullivan, Marsh Stoner, Sue Davis Shaw, Jean Highlands, Lynda Moriarty, Linda Cain, Jason Hoke, Teresa Labrie, and Jamie Harshfield.  

Guest:  Wanda Hepler

All motions are unanimous unless otherwise noted.

To excuse the absence of Susan Yotive.

Moved:  Jean Highland
2nd:  Teresa Labrie

To approve the minutes of the January 18, 2014 meeting as written.

Moved:  Marsh Stoner
2nd:  Neil O’Sullivan

Secretary’s Report – Nancy Ridgway

Nancy reported the following correspondence:

· A letter from Kirsten Kraunsoe and that she had paid her dues and all is well.
· A letter from AKC notifying her that the Board of Directors has approved Dale Tarbox as delegate to the AKC.

· Solicitation from an artist.  She will scan it and send it to the Board.

Motion:
To accept the Secretary’s report as presented.

Moved:  Teresa Labrie
2nd:  Jason Hoke

Treasurer’s Report – Kathy Munyan

Kathy  reviewed her report that was previously sent to the Board.

Motion:

To accept the Treasurer’s Report as presented.

Moved:  Cindy Harwin
2nd:  Teresa Labrie

Kathy had previously sent the Board a list of members who paid their dues late.

Motion:

To accept the late dues payments of the following members:  Terry Goldman, Kennedy Morgan, Jennifer Robbins, Elmer Robinson, Carmella Jichetti, Kimberly Lerch, Ila Minton, Joshua Burton, Kirsten Kraunsoe, Gay Peck, Vikki Egan, and Jeffrey and Molly Smith.

Moved:  Neil O’Sullivan
2nd:  Jean Highlands

Affiliate Representative – Cindy Harwin
Cindy recommended acceptance of revised by laws from Lehigh Valley and Western Washington, and reported that the Great Dane Club of the Inland Northwest had their application packet ready to go to AKC pending our approval.

Motion:

To accept the revisions to the Great Dane Club of Lehigh Valley’s by laws.

Moved:  Nancy Ridgway
2nd:  Dale Tarbox

Motion:

To accept the revisions to the Great Dane Club of Western Washington’s bylaws.

Moved:  Dale Tarbox

2nd:  Teresa Labrie
Motion:

To approve the application packet of the Great Dane Club of the Inland Northwest.

Moved:  Dale Tarbox

2nd:  Nancy Ridgway

AKC Delegate – Dale Tarbox

Dale had nothing to report and her first meeting as delegate will be in June.

President’s Report – Dianne Powers

Dianne reported that she forwarded the CPA’s report of the judges’ nomination ballot.  She referred to a motion in January of 2013 limiting the number of judges in the second round ballot to 10 for conformation.  It was noted that it needs to be changed in the Rules and Regulations on the website and Lynda reported that she has a number of updates and will make sure that the changes are made.   Nancy asked if the second ballot should be listed alphabetically or by rank and the consensus was alphabetically.

Standing Committees

Advisory – No report

Awards – Margaret Ontl is up and running.

Constitution and ByLaws – Nancy Ridgway

Nancy has made the changes that the Board voted in October.  She questioned  Article III, Section 2, A2 regarding appointing committee chairs.  
Jason questioned Article III regarding the Code of Conduct and confidentiality.  It was noted that anything on the email list should be confidential.  Nancy commented that Tom Sandenaw had said in the past that everything we say on the email list is discoverable and we need to exercise courtesy.  There was discussion that there should be a line in the Code of Conduct specifying that we will not forward emails from the group and that executive sessions are confidential.  The by laws will state that Board members are to sign a Code of Ethics as determined by the Board.

Lynda Moriarty will get back to Nancy regarding the role of the membership committee.

Neil thanked Nancy and her committee for taking on a very difficult task and handling it very well.

Futurity – Dianne Powers

Dianne reported 115 first nominations and 334 second nominations, as well as 2 for 2015.  The numbers are up slightly from last year.  Dianne asked that the board approve the appointment of Michael Pacucci as Futurity Chairman.

Motion:
To approve the appointment of Michael Pacucci as Futurity Chairman pending his membership vote.
Moved:  Cindy Harwin
2nd:  Sue Davis Shaw

Health & Research

Dianne asked that the Board vote to confirm her acceptance of JP’s resignation with regret.

Motion:

To confirm with regret the acceptance of JP Yousha’s resignation  as Health and Research Chairman.

Moved:  Jean Highlands
2nd:  Linda Cain

Dianne reported that Neil has volunteered to step in temporarily.  Neil and Dianne will clean up the job description and then put it out by Constant Contact to recruit a new Health and Research Chairman.  Any suggestions please contact Dianne or Neil.  They are hoping for a Chair who has communications skills both in public and with the committee.  We have a lack of people right now in the scientific community.  Jean commented that the Charitable Trust is in the same position and also looking for a scientific person.  It was noted that the communication part is as important as the scientific one.
Neil reported that Dr. Leigh Ann Clark (Megaesophagus Study) is considering sending a letter to veterinarians regarding the barium-contrast study for full litters.  She is concerned that small practitioners  may not like us setting the pricing for testing.  The re-sequencing is still a work in progress and could be tied in with the cardio study.  

Dr. Ronaldo da Costa (Wobbler Syndrome Research) will move forward with the second phase, which is seeking markers to help ID dogs with low risk and those with high risk.

Dianne and Neil will report back to the board with an overall job description for the Health & Research Chairman.

Judges Education – Dana Cline

Dana could not be with us so Jason will give him an update.  Jason reported that he has had numerous conversations with Dana and would like to go through Dana’s views and his committee’s views.  He will relay to Dana any concerns that the board may have.
After a discussion in which many board members stated their views, it was decided to have a straw poll in the following areas:

· To use current dogs or deceased dogs

· To allow the use of current board members’ dogs

· To allow the point scale in the presentation

The straw poll was as follows:

1. Shall we restrict the photographs to deceased dogs only?

10 yes, 3 no, 1 abstention

2. To allow board members’ dogs to be included in the presentation, providing that they are deceased.

8 Yes, 4 no, 1 abstention

3. To include the point scale to be included in the presentation

13 yes

Jason will relay the board’s feelings to Dana.  He had one more question:  Should Judges’ Education stay with $25 for the seminar.  Consensus was yes.

Dianne thanked Jason for leading the discussion.

National Specialties – Lynda Moriarty
Dianne mentioned the need to approve the San Marcos site.  Lynda responded that there are things that she doesn’t like in the contract.  She will try to resolve them before the meeting is resumed.

To recess the meeting until April 29th at 7:30 PM EST.

Moved:  Nancy Ridgway
2nd:  Jason Hoke
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